
Jul 21 #1                            Scuttlebutt from the Spermaceti Press 
 
Paul Thomas Miller has announced the first Doyle’s Rotary Coffin Treasure 
Hunt <www.tinyurl.com/fke34nc6>; it’s open to everyone, and you have until 
Blue Carbuncle Day (Dec. 27), when the Treasure Hunt ends.  Paul has noted 
that “it will be presided over by the psychic ghost of Silver Blaze, the 
famous undead murder horse, so cheating is a very bad idea.” 
 
Richard Brown explores “The Place of William Clark Russell in the Sherlock 
Holmes Canon” and Mark Alberstat discusses “ACD and the Olympics of 1912-
1916” in the summer issue of Canadian Holmes, which is published quarterly 
by the Bootmakers of Toronto, and also offers news of Sherlockian goings-on 
in Canada.  Subscriptions cost $30.00 a year (US or CA); single issues cost 
$12.50 <www.torontobootmakers.com>. 
 
Nicholas Utechin’s From Abbey to Wiles (London: Sherlock Holmes Society of 
London, 2021; 30 pp., £7.00) is what he calls the “third incarnation” of 
the book published in 2016, offering a splendid (and full-color) examina- 
tion of the work of the seven artists who illustrated the dust jackets for 
the John Murray editions of the Canon, revised to include new information.  
Nick believes (well, hopes) that he has now covered everything.  You can 
purchase the new edition at <www.tinyurl.com/bsrv7wwb> (that's the shop of 
the Society, where you'll find a nice variety of interesting Sherlockian 
scholarship). 
 
There will be a fifth season of “The Crown” on Netflix, covering the royal 
family in the early 1990s.  Jonny Lee Miller has signed on to play Prime 
Minister John Major, and Jonathan Pryce (another actor who has performed as 
Holmes) will appear as Prince Philip. 
 

Frederic Dorr Steele’s original artwork showing “The Slaver-  
ing Hound” was offered at Quinn’s Auction Galleries in Falls  
Church, Va., on July 8, estimated at $800-$1200.  Described  
as unpublished, it was loaned by Edgar W. Smith to the Sher-  
lock Holmes Exhibition at Abbey House in London (1951) and at  
the Plaza Art Galleries in New York (1952).  After Smith died  
his collection was bought by Carl Anderson, and after Ander-  
son died his collection was purchased by Lew David Feldman,  

             who published the artwork on the cover of his catalog Sher-  
lock Holmes and Sherlockiana: 76 Items (1975).  The artwork sold on July 8 
for $6,500 (plus buyer’s premium) to Jerry Margolin; Randall Stock has a 
detailed discussion of the artwork at <www.tinyurl.com/phnwj64h>. 
 
Storytel, a Swedish audiobook streaming subscription service that competes 
with Audible and is now available in 25 countries (not including the U.S., 
U.K., or Canada) has been licensed by the Conan Doyle Estate Ltd. to cre- 
ate new Sherlock Holmes stories to be scripted by a team of writers under 
the creative lead of Anthony Horowitz, who said “This is going to be Sher- 
lock Holmes from a very different perspective, staying true to the spirit 
of the books-which I have always loved—but expanding the narrative and the 
vision of Conan Doyle in all sorts of unexpected ways.”  Their press re- 
lease (June 28) <www.tinyurl.com/54ktw8kc> has more information. 
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Jul 21 #2   Roy V. Hunt: A Retrospective, edited by David and Daniel Rit-  
            ter (First Fandom Experience, 2021; 144 pp., $45.00), is a de- 
lightful tribute to a legendary fan, artist, and illustrator; he was one of 
the organizers of the third World Science Fiction Convention in Denver in 
1941, and in 2016 at the 74th WorldCon was inducted into the Posthumous 
Hall of Fame.  He also was a dedicated Sherlockian, one of the founders of 
the Council of Four in Denver (which in 1960 published the landmark antho- 
logy The Science-Fictional Sherlock Holmes), and the principal illustrator 
of books and journals published by Luther Norris’ Pontine Press. The ret- 
rospective includes many of his Sherlockian illustrations, and is availab- 
le at the publisher’s web-site <www.firstfandomexperience.org>. 
 
High fashion: Jennie Paton spotted Simona Lampe’s autumn/winter “Sherlock-
ology” collection on-line at <www.tinyurl.com/k4pp8umk>; scroll down and 
click on “part II” to see the rest of the collection. 
 
Alexander Orlov has reported a connection between Sherlock Holmes and the 
Russian city of Archangel.  It is really a connection between Conan Doyle 
and Archangel, but that’s close enough.  You can start at 16 minutes into a 
Russian news broadcast on June 15 <www.youtube.com/watch?v=9jpp9btEfv4> 
(it’s possible to get closed captions in not very good English).  Then you 
can go to <www.vk.com/wall11955238_11914> to read Evgeny Tenetov’s article 
(in Russian) about the Northern Maritime Museum in Archangel having what’s 
left of the Peterhead whaler Eclipse; Google Translate will help you read 
the article in English.  The Eclipse was the sister ship of the Hope, on 
which Conan Doyle sailed to the Arctic in 1880; in his diary, published as 
‘Dangerous Work’ (2012), he records having visited the Eclipse more than 
once in 1880. 
 
The Arthur Conan Doyle Collection’s celebration of its 50th anniversary at 
the Toronto Public Library (Jun 21 #7) will be entirely virtual, on Sept. 
25; stay tuned for details. 
 
The Arts of Beauty; or, Secrets of a Lady’s Toilet. With Hints to Gentle- 
men on the Art of Fascinating is the title of a book published in New York 
in 1858 that might be of interest to those who believe that the author was 
an inspiration when Conan Doyle created Irene Adler.  The author?  Madame 
Lola Montez, Countess of Landsfeld.  A copy of the book was offered at the 
Swann Auction Galleries in New York on July 15, estimated at $300-$500; it 
sold for $688 (including buyer’s premium) <www.tinyurl.com/yc7ymuk9>. 
 
The book is dedicated (in an era when dedications in books were not brief) 
“To all men and women of every land, who are not afraid of themselves, who 
trust so much in their own souls that they dare to stand up in the might of 
their own individuality, to meet the tidal current of the world,” and if 
you would like merely to read (rather than own) the first edition, and see 
what Madame Lopez had to say, you can, thanks to Google Books, do so at 
<www.tinyurl.com/uutzzzsw>. 
 
Sherlock Holmes died on Sept. 29, 2020, in Vestavia, Ala., at the age of 
93, according to an obituary in the Carbondale Southern Illinoisan, a cel- 
ebration of Life Service was held on July 10 <www.tinyurl.com/xsnnt9y9>. 
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Jul 21 #3   Ichthys Theatre Productions in Brantford, Ont., has been pro-  
            ducing some of the old Sherlock Holmes radio programs and up- 
loading the recordings to their channel at YouTube; four shows are avail- 
able, and a fifth show is due on Sept. 10. 
 
Denis Zilber has created an imaginative portrait of Holmes and Watson, in 
full color, and a thumbnail won’t do it justice, so you’ll need to go on- 
line to see it properly <www.tinyurl.com/vwfx94eu>; $21.99 as a print, and 
$95.99 on canvas.  You can (and you should) see more of his artwork at his 
web-site <www.deniszilber.com>. 
 
Sightseeing in style in London: a private three-hour ”Sherlock” location 
tour by black taxi from Get Your Guide <www.tinyurl.com/kavth3jb>, with a 
professional guide, driver and transportation, and hotel pick-up, for only 
$247.72 per person; kindly reported by Jennie Paton. 
 
The July issue of Timeline (the Sherlockian Chronologist Guild’s official 
newsletter) gives detailed attention to their proposed Supreme Chronology 
Court.  If you would like to join the Guild, serve on the Court, or merely 
see an issue of their newsletter, that’s easy enough to achieve: just con- 
tact Brad Keefauver at <bkeefauver@gmail.com>. 
 
For anyone who remembers the film “Sin City” (2005) here’s an interesting 
trailer that someone put together in 2011, kindly noted by Samantha Wolov 
<www.jezebel.com/walt-disney-presents-sin-city-5851797>; the film was not 
Sherlockian, but the trailer is. 
 
Steve Doyle’s video podcasts (for the Baker Street Irregulars) continue at 
YouTube; search for [fortnightly dispatch] to watch interviews with Ross 
Davies and others (including a tribute to John Bennett Shaw). 
 
What is the world’s oldest coin still in production today?  According to 
the Royal Mint, it is the sovereign, first struck more than 500 years ago 
<www.tinyurl.com/mdrvuy6u>.  Mentioned often in the Canon, the sovereign is 
a £1 coin (that’s 20 shillings, for those who aren’t decimalized). 
 
“Sherlock Holmes Under the Magnifying Glass: The Game’s Afoot!” is one of 
the many programs scheduled by the Smithsonian Associates, and since its 
programs still are presented on Zoom, you don’t need to be in Panic on the 
Potomac to take advantage of them.  This one is due on Oct. 8, at 6:30 pm 
(Eastern Time), and it will feature Dan Stashower discussing the Great De- 
tective, and Scott Sedar reading from some of Conan Doyle’s works; details 
are available at <www.tinyurl.com/zmbeh8yr>.  Dan and Scott team up often 
for the Smithsonian Associates, and they’re always entertaining. 
 
“Like Matthiessen, he is a kind of Watson figure, sidekick throughout his 
adventure to a savvier character.”  According to Kathryn Schulz, in an ar- 
ticle about Sylvain Tesson and Peter Matthiessen in the July 12 issue of   
The New Yorker <www.tinyurl.com/976sn9e5>.  It’s a nice example of cultur- 
al literacy: Schulz assumes her readers will know who Watson is, without 
any mention of Holmes. 
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Jul 21 #4   Fans of Michael Bond’s “Paddington Bear” surely will flock to  
            the British Library to see their new exhibition “Paddington: 
The Story of a Bear” (open until Oct. 31) <www.tinyurl.com/64kajz5x>.  The 
exhibition may or may not have something Sherlockian, but Paddington used 
Sherlockian methods, and dialogue, in “Paddington Turns Detective” in More 
About Paddington (1959) and Paddington on Stage (1977).  There’s a video 
trailer for the exhibition at <www.youtube.com/watch?v=wqK_2uc7xR0>. 
 
The National Archives in London proclaim that “the great and undetectable 
detective—the clue is in our collection,” and they do indeed have a lot to 
offer <www.tinyurl.com/ch5s7ezw>, including an imaginative on-line jigsaw 
puzzle.  Kindly reported by Nick Utechin. 
 
Bill Amend’s comic strip “FoxTrot” began a detective-agency thread on-line 
on June 23, and it quickly turned Sherlockian <www.tinyurl.com/nebfzmv>; 
thanks to Stan Hill for reporting on it.  If you recall seeing the thread 
before, that’s because it’s repeated from June 2000 (“FoxTrot” now runs in 
papers only on Sundays). 
 
Brad Keefauver’s interesting “The Seventeen Steps: Discussion Questions  
for Investigating Mr. Sherlock Holmes” covers each of the Canonical stor- 
ies <www.theseventeenstepsto221b.blogspot.com> and will be useful to any 
Sherlockian society (or for that matter any Sherlockian) in an era when it 
occurs to many that no new insights to be found in the Canon.  Alexander 
Braun (aka Murray the Orderly) posts discussions of the stories each week 
to the Hounds of the Internet, and they are readily available at Sherlock- 
tron <www.sherlocktron.com/inquiries.html>, along with the Canon Queeries 
from the late Ralph Edwards <www.sherlocktron.com/queries.html>.  You will 
find a great deal more of interest at Sherlockton, thanks to Willis Frick, 
who presides over the web-site. 
 
The Great Sherlock Holmes Puzzle Book, by Gareth Moore (London: Arcturus, 
2021; 256 pp., £7.99), is a collection of puzzles and riddles described as 
“enigmas to puzzle even the greatest detective of all.”  And here’s an ex-
ample: what is special about the number 8,549,176,320? 
 
The National Aeronautics and Space Administration does far more than send- 
ing missions to the Moon and to Mars.  The NASA Earth Observatory’s “image 
of the day” for July 13 showed “Venezuela’s Flat-Topped Mountains” (with a 
mention of Conan Doyle’s The Lost World, and the movie “Up”) and discussed 
the geography and geology of the area <www.tinyurl.com/2dzseytn>. 
 
There are at least some (who’s counting?) who enjoy both Sherlock Holmes 
and Minions, and will be proud to wear a “Consulting Minion” shirt offered 
by TeePublic <www.tinyurl.com/3dewzjyp> with long or short sleeves; stick- 
ers, mugs, and masks also are available. 
 
The newsletter of the Public Domain Review recently called attention to an 
article about the Sanger Circus Collection that was published on July 9 at 
JSTOR <www.tinyurl.com/44t8vpzd>; those who have read “The Veiled Lodger” 
will recall the mention of Sanger.  The nicely illustrated article offers a 
photograph of “Ellen Sanger, lion tamer and wife of George Sanger.” 
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Jul 21 #5   What’s the second-most valuable Sherlockian periodical?  The  
            most valuable would be Beeton’s Christmas Annual for 1887, in 
which “A Study in Scarlet” was published.  Next in line would be the first 
issue of Playboy, with an excerpt from “The Sign of the Four” (as well as 
the iconic calendar photograph of Marilyn Monroe); a copy of that issue, 
signed by Hugh Heffner, was offered at Heritage Auctions on July 16, and 
sold for $48,750 (including buyer’s premium) <www.tinyurl.com/ybdc6cjf>. 
 
Alexander Orlov has noted the Finaketto House of Chess in Baku (in Azer- 
baijan) <www.trend.az/life/sports/3447998.html#>, decorated with a mural 
that shows Holmes and Watson playing chess. 
 
Michael K. Vaughan is a prolific uploader to YouTube, talking about books, 
and so far he has done The Lost World (on the Sunday Penguin) and A Study 
in Scarlet and The Sign of Four (in Sherlock Saturday); they’re excellent 
introductions for those who haven’t read the books. 
 
Ken Ludwig has a monthly on-line Comedy Play Club that in August will cel- 
ebrate his play “Baskerville: A Sherlock Holmes Mystery” with a discussion 
on Aug. 11, and all sorts of fun and games <www.tinyurl.com/2nvfsujy>. 
 
“The Astonishing Adventures of Houdini’s Favorite Detective” was the head- 
line on Karen Lee’s story at the Fishwrap blog on July 20.  Houdini’s fa- 
vorite detective was not Sherlock Holmes, of course, but rather Rose Mack- 
enberg, and you can read all about her at <www.tinyurl.com/xyrf4yef>.  A 
tip of the deerstalker to Alan Rettig, for reporting the article. 
 
What is special about the number 8,549,176,320?  It’s the only number that 
contains all ten digits in alphabetical order. 
 
Fans of Benedict Cumberbatch who haven’t already seen him in “Hamlet” and 
in “Frankenstein” (in which he and Jonny Lee Miller played both roles on 
alternate nights), and other fine actors in excellent plays, may wish to 
subscribe to National Theatre at Home <www.tinyurl.com/38n9rf5f>.  Their 
plays have been streamed to theaters around the world, but you now have a 
chance to see them at home. 
 
Tom Fahres has noted that on July 12 Bill Griffith’s “Zippy” comic strip 
had Zippy the Pinhead visiting Gillette Castle <www.tinyurl.com/4yxu2wum>. 
 
The “Corona in the Lost World” tie-in poster issued in 1925 and offered at 
Heritage Auctions this month (Jun 21 #3) was bought for $1,200 (including 
the buyer’s premium).  And yes, Edward Malone did have a Corona typewriter 
with him as part of his essential gear in the film. 
 
William F. Nolan died on July 15.  A prolific author and screenwriter, as 
well as an artist and actor, he befriended Ray Bradbury and found his way 
into the world of science fiction.  His short story “Sungrab” (first pub- 
lished in the anthology After the Fall in 1980), featured Mars-based pri- 
vate eye Sam Space, who was aided by computers named Holmes and Watson in 
pursuit of a new manifestation of the Baskerville curse; it was reprinted 
in his collection Down the Long Night in 2000. 
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Jul 21 #6   Just in case you want a nice present for someone special, the  
            new Montblanc “writer’s edition” tribute to Conan Doyle will do 
very nicely.  There’s a nice video <www.tinyurl.com/46kzdjf4> that fea- 
tures Dan Stashower and others talking about Conan Doyle and the new pens.  
Forbes has a fine article about the pens <www.tinyurl.com/tprtdz73>; there 
are four different pens, priced from only $1,150 up to $4,600, with acces- 
sories also available <www.tinyurl.com/dnph2ydj>.  And despite its fancy 
French name, the company has always been German (Wikipedia has a nice en- 
try for Montblanc). 
 
It’s not easy, by the way, to find out just how limited Montblanc’s limit-
ed editions are.  One Internet source says that, “the piston-filled foun- 
tain pen is limited to 9,800 pieces; the ballpoint pen to 10,300; the cap- 
less rollerball is limited to 8,600 pieces.” 
 
“The Adventure of the Pimlico Poisoner” was a 90-minute drama written by 
Peter Mackie and broadcast by BBC Radio 4 in 1990, with William Chubb as 
Sherlock Holmes and Crawford Logan as Dr. Watson; Jennie Paton notes that 
it’s now available at YouTube <www.tinyurl.com/pwwnvstc>. 
 
Yet another Sherlock Holmes cocktail, posted by Oliver Walkey at the Glass 
of Bubbly blog <www.glassofbubbly.com/sherlock-holmes-cocktail>; the ex- 
planation is perhaps more imaginative than the recipe.  Sherlock Holmes is 
not recorded in the Canon as having imbibed a cocktail, although of course 
he could have: the Oxford English Dictionary cites the word as used in the 
Daily Telegraph (Aug. 23, 1864). 
 
Theatrics: Daniel Foley’s “The Return of Sherlock Holmes” will be produced 
(during the Edinburgh Festival Fringe) at the Gilded Ballroom Teviot, Aug. 
5 to 29 <www.tinyurl.com/dybjxdeb>. 
 
Ken Ludwig’s “Baskerville” is scheduled at the Tarpon Springs Performing 
Art Center in Tarpon Springs, Sept.11-19 <www.tarponarts.org>; at the Bal-
zer Theater in Atlanta, Ga., Nov. 17-Dec. 19 <www.theatricaloutfit.org>. 
 
Ed. Lange’s “Sherlock’s Secret Life” will be produced at the Southampton 
Cultural Center in Southampton, Long Island, N.Y., from Sept. 17 to Oct. 10 
<www.scc-arts.org>. 
 
Steven Canny and John Nicholson's "The Hound of the Baskervilles" is due  
at Theatr Clwyd in Mold, Wales, Sept. 21-25 <www.theatrclwyd.com>; and at 
the York Theatre Royal in York, Oct. 19-23 (on tour from the Octagon Thea- 
tre in Bolton) <www.yorktheatreroyal.co.uk>; and at the Weymouth Pavilion 
in Weymouth, Dorset, Oct. 21-23 <www.weymouthpavilion.com>. 
 
Denis Green and Anthony Boucher’s “A Scandal in Bohemia” will be streamed 
by the Resident Ensemble Players at the University of Delaware, Sept. 29-
Oct. 17 <www.rep.udel.edu/presentations/a-scandal-in-bohemia>. 
 
  The Spermaceti Press: Peter E. Blau, 7103 Endicott Court, Bethesda, MD 
             20817-4401 (301-229-5669) <blau7103@comcast.net> 
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